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Heller-Tester Vets Bill Passes Senate 
Protects Legion from frivolous lawsuits, dues can be paid electronically

(Washington DC) – U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) today welcomed Senate passage of a bill he introduced with Senator Jon Tester (D-MT), the American Legion Charter Modernization Act (S.1639). 
“The American Legion has been an effective voice for our nation’s veterans for many years. Today, the Senate agreed to allow veterans returning home from Iraq and Afghanistan to access helpful resources more easily and protect this important network of veterans from frivolous lawsuits. I hope my colleagues in the House will pass this bill quickly so the President can sign this bill it into law,” said Senator Heller.
The bill protects The American Legion from frivolous lawsuits that failed to understand the autonomy of the community posts in towns throughout America.  An additional benefit of this change will allow for online collection of dues for members and prospective members.

“The American Legion has fought in courts throughout this country to prove our local posts and state departments are not under control of the national organization.  In passing this law, the Senate has affirmed what the courts have upheld,” said national legislative director Tim Tetz. “We appreciate the leadership and efforts of the Senator on this bill.”

The American Legion was chartered in 1919.  In 2010, the National Convention of The American Legion adopted a resolution outlining an amendment to their national charter.  As a congressional chartered veteran organization, all changes to the Legion’s charter must be approved by Congress and signed into law by the President of the United States. 


###

